Nottingham City Open and Green Space Forum
Thursday 17th January 2019, 6.30pm, Loxley House
 
Notes of Meeting
 

Attendees

Martin Willis, NOSF Board - Chair.
Tom Huggon, NOSF Board

Sarah Manton, NOSF Board
Cherry Underwood, NOSF Board

Chris Thompson, Nottingham Local Access Forum

Simon Birmingham, Friends of Vernon Park

Liz Vivyan, Memorial Gardens Association

Alex Staniforth, Friends of Woodthorpe Park

Marian Staniforth, Friends of Woodthorpe Park

Robin Stalvies, Carrington Residents Association

Graham Piearce, Friends of Nottingham Arboretum

Pete Forster, Friends of Wollaton Park
Sue Sylvester, SALTAR
Terry Sylvester, SALTAR
June Perry, Friends of the Forest

Eddie Curry, NCC, Head of Parks & Open Spaces
James Dymond, NCC Parks Development Manager
James Tilford, NCC Greenspace Development Officer
Apologies 
Ben Standing, NOSF Board

Rob Kirkwood, NOSF Board

Cllr Brian Grocock

Hilary Sylvester, Nottingham Civic Society

Angela Cairns, SALTAR

John Hales, SALTAR
Glynda Preston, Friends of Colwick Woods

Pat Holland, Friends of Colwick Woods
1. Introductions
MW welcomed everyone to the meeting and all those attending introduced themselves.
2. Minutes of Last Meeting
An update on insurance for groups was discussed. 

· Action: EC to chase on this. 
EC noted that the Roll of Honour memorial formal dedication ceremony would be on Friday 28th June 2019.

3. Trees for Cities
JD outlined the planting plans for Southglade Park, with over 4,000 trees to be planted this winter in partnership with Trees for Cities and Nottingham Trent University.
TH queried the source of the trees and requested that they are locally grown.

JP asked if the impact of Spruce beetle was known locally yet.

· Action: JD to confirm source of trees.
· Action: JD to confirm date of planting day with volunteers.
4. Friends of Vernon Park
SB spoke to the forum about the Friends of Vernon Park and the work they carry out on the site, including informal monthly task days, bluebell planting with local schools (using ParkLives funding), sports activity mornings and an annual summer event. These events have helped to grow the group membership.
The group hopes to bid to local Councillors for funding for more tools – TH recommended that groups ask for these funds soon in case they are limited in the future.

5. Engagement, volunteering and sustaining Friends Groups
The Friends of Woodthorpe Grange Park (MS & AS) spoke about establishing their group and that they had recently become constituted.  They explained the benefit of attending the Woodthorpe Christmas events to help recruit new members and the increase in practical activities now underway. 
LV from the newly formed Memorial Gardens Association (MeGA) spoke about the success of their first two meetings including an AGM and voting for a committee last week.  Their first task day on site had also taken place already.

SALTAR noted that they are looking for a new treasurer.

MW noted that he had recently met the Friends of Coppice Park who only had two members left.  PF queried how other groups could support them?  A discussion took place about how to link Coppice Park, St Ann’s allotments and Sycamore Park as one large green space with one over-arching community group. Suggestions included an invitation to Friends of Woodthorpe Grange and NOSF members support for an activity on Coppice Park.
Action: MW to discuss further with F.O. Coppice Park.


CU to explore wider links.

A wider strategy for volunteering now being developed, led by NCVS. JD & CU involved.

Action: CU/JD to report progress to future meetings.
6. Re-thinking parks, accelerator funding & Breathing Spaces
EC outlined the Future Parks Accelerator funding bid that the Service was submitting.  This is a new national initiative to enable 5-8 places to develop ambitious solutions to secure and enhance the future of public parks and green spaces in the UK.
Nottingham’s bid has 3 main arms and a decision is due in March:

Commercial opportunities.

Community involvement and volunteers.

Charitable giving.
7. Victoria Embankment HLF bid
JD updated the group on the plans for the Memorial Gardens with an Expression of Interest to be submitted to the Heritage Fund in February.  The project of about £1m will focus on restoring the war memorial, gardens, a new visitor centre and engaging people in the site.

8. National & Regional updates
National Federation of Parks & Green Spaces (NFPGS) being offered funding from the Parks Action Group to support a co-ordinator role. This aiming to increase level of support available to Forums and FOGs through NFPGS.
9. Parks Development Update
JD outlined progress at the following projects

· Bulwell Bogs play area – WREN funding secured and order has been placed.
· Queen’s Walk Recreation Ground – the WREN bid was successful for a £44,000 multi-use games area and £21,000 outdoor fitness areas.

· Ruddington Lane Park – a WREN bid has been submitted for play and fitness equipment.

· Greenway Park at Trickett’s Yard – consultation underway on further improvements. 
10. Future Agenda Items

Glyphosate – use of. GP & MW to source information for next meeting.
Social media – hints & tips
Risk Assessments

Future Parks Accelerator

11. AOB
A recent planning application at Colwick Hall which will mean the loss of historic trees and part of Colwick County Park was discussed.  MW and TW expressed their disappointment that this had been approved. Agreed that NOSF would formally raise concerns with Planning Committee.
Action: MW/TH

The possibility of developing a Task pack of advice and forms was raised by FOWP.

Some resources available on NOSF website. 

Action: MW to further discuss needs with PF & identify resources to share
Date of Next Meetings:
· AGM: Thursday 18th April 2019 6.30 – 8.30pm, Loxley House
· Thursday 18th July 2019 6.30 – 8.30 pm. Vernon Park Pavilion

· Thursday 24th October 2019 6.30 – 8.30 pm Loxley House
· Thursday 16th January 2020 6.30 – 8.30 pm Loxley House
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